
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 12, 2012 

 

RE: SOLE SOURCE – Portland General Electric (PGE) for Construction Services 

 

Pursuant to OAR 580-063-0020(6), Portland State University, Office of Facilities and Property 

Management, intends to enter into a construction services contract with Portland General Electric 

(PGE) as a sole source due to special needs or qualifications.  The special needs and qualifications 

of this new Sole Source procurement are as follows: 

 

 Respond to any emergency situation in which Portland State University will need immediate 

response to repair or replace electrical infrastructure.   

 Provide necessary medium to high voltage conductors and transformers and appropriate 

replacement parts for current electrical infrastructure. 

 

An entity may protest this determination in accordance with OAR 580-063-0020(6b) no later than 

December 19, 2012, 5:00pm.  Protests must be submitted to the Office of Facilities and Property 

Management, 617 S.W. Montgomery Street, Suite 202, Portland OR 97201.  For additional 

information please contact Cate Antisdel at 503-725-4326 or antisdel@pdx.edu 
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